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Bristol & Avon Group (B&A Group) worked with 

Bristol Polytechnic Enterprises (Development) Ltd in 

the final phase of the construction of sports facilities 

at Hillside Gardens, Frenchay. 

 

Hillside Gardens provides a new home for 

#TeamUWEBristol with high-quality multi-sports 

pitch facilities. 

 

Hillside Gardens is conveniently located adjacent to 

the M32 motorway and minutes from the UWE 

Bristol Frenchay Campus.  With on-site parking, 

changing facilities and spectator areas, it is ideally 

placed for easy access for students, colleagues, or 

members. 

Hillside Gardens is part of UWE Bristol Sport and provides 

pitch facilities for UWE Bristol sports teams such as football, 

rugby, lacrosse, American football and ultimate Frisbee. 

 
Sustainable re-use of materials 
 
To reduce the impact of the motorway, it was proposed to 

create an acoustic landscape bund on the boundary of the 

site. 

 

Bristol & Avon Group imported approximately 60,000m3 of 

clean subsoil to create a landscape bund to screen the M32 

from the Sports Facility using the CL:AIRE DoWCoP .  

   



 

Added Value 
 
Landscaping of the bunds will be enhanced through 

planting a mix of native woodland, scrub and grassland 

providing both a visual improvement and important 

ecological habitat. 

 

Through experience gained on other similar projects, 

solutions to problems were proposed and implemented to 

minimise the impact on the project. 
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Challenges & Solutions 
 
The sports facility was in daily use by the university 

and other clubs.   

 

The project was therefore completed in two 

phases to minimise disruption to the sports facility 

during term times: 

• Phase 1 August 2019 – October 2019 

• Phase 2 May 2021 – September 2021 

 

The entrance to the site was on a busy cycle route 

so enhanced wheel washing was in place to ensure 

no debris was left on the road leaving site.   

 

The roads leading up to the site also had a number 

of HGV restrictions, which meant careful traffic 

management was required, including using GPS 

tracking of vehicles, to minimise bottlenecks in and 

around the site. 


